
From the Principal’s Desk 

 

Quality Work! 

In the last few weeks I have been inundated with 

quality work. For those of you who follow our           

Facebook page you will be able to see the examples 

of the primary students whose work has been brought up to me and, let me tell you, 

some of it is brilliant! Some are students who are reading and writing well above 

their stage level and others are students who have improved so much that they        

deserve the rewards that the school gives to students who achieve high level             

results. 

In the high school the quality work has been seen in exams with many students 

achieving way above any previous levels. It’s heartening to see so many of the          

students now beginning to study and prepare for their exams, we have seen them 

working harder in engaging more in class throughout the year and is fantastic to see 

this effort is being rewarded with better exam results.  

Remember students at Lightning Ridge Central School compete with students from 

all over the state once they leave school and move into the wider community. While it 

is terrific to be number one at Lightning Ridge Central School our secondary             

students are now seeing that doing your best is the only way to be truly competitive 

outside of Lightning Ridge. What a great start for a successful future. 

With the school year rapidly drawing to a close it’s time to remind everybody that the 

final day of school is Wednesday, 17 December and until then our expectation is that 

every student will be here ready to learn until the last day. For this reason teachers 

are working hard to develop and engaging programs of interesting and educational 

work to help students get the best out of this year and also prepare for next year.      

If your child is absent from school they will be missing out and as usual they will 

need to explain their absence within seven days. If you would like to come and see 

me about absences or anything else please ring and make an appointment. 

 Our school welfare and discipline system specifies the consequences for students 

who do the wrong thing and we try really hard to be very consistent and fair with this 

all throughout the year. There are rewards which are outlined in our welfare and    

discipline system for students who behave very well, live up to expectations or work 

hard throughout the year and we try very hard to be consistent and fair by making 

sure the students get the rewards that they have earned. This is one of the reasons  
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What’s     

Coming Up! 

Term 4 

Week 8 

24November 

AEC Meeting 

 

Week 9 

5 December 

Presentation Day 

 

Week 10 

8 December 

Books In Homes 

Presentation 

 

10 December 

Year 6 Farewell 

 

11 December 

Stage 3 Pool Party 

 

12 December 

Opal Award Pool 

Party 

 

12 December 

Carols by candle 

light 

 

Week 11 

17 December 

Last Day of School 

for 2014 
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From the Principal’s Desk 

the end of the year is so busy. Students are attending heavily subsidised excursions to Copeton dam, 

pool parties, movies in Narrabri, discos and a range of in school treats. These rewards are only available 

to students who have earned them and fortunately that’s most of our students. 

Some of our students are having an extra special treat. Our Girls Aboriginal Dance Group has been      

invited by Royal Far West Foundation to attend a special function in Sydney where they will perform     

before a large audience. The girls will be travelling with Jo Parker, their dance teacher, and a few lucky 

parents. While it’s a long way to travel to Sydney and back the girls will also be going to Taronga zoo, 

travelling on a ferry and lots of other exciting things to make the trip worthwhile. This is a very special 

function and being able to show their terrific performance to the many Sydneysiders who have           

probably never seen dancing of this quality before. 

Last weekend we were fortunate to have Mr Bob Fuller, a researcher from Macquarie University in        

Sydney, come back to hand back the knowledge gained in his latest research project. Mr Fuller has been 

looking into traditional aboriginal astronomy. His research has shown an amazing complexity and         

understanding in traditional astronomy that, over many thousands of years, indigenous people have built 

up observing, studying and applying their knowledge to the stars and our natural world. I was amazed 

with the complexity and accuracy of traditional astronomy and how it was used for navigation as well as 

predicting seasons and other natural events. Mr Fuller and his team also set up three telescopes so that 

locals could go stargazing on Saturday night and it was a magnificent success. The clouds went away, 

and the night sky was full of beautiful stars and planets to look at and with experienced astronomers to 

explain what we were seeing the students and families who came along received an excellent                   

introduction to the fascinating world of stargazing. 

We look forward to our presentation Day on December 5th and would like to invite all parents, carers and 

friends to come along and share this wonderful event with students and staff. At the end of the year it is 

always terrific to see and hear how many of our students have excelled. 

 Moorambilla 

Voices Outback 

Choir 

In 2013, the primary 

choir was filmed as 

part of a ABC         

documentary.         

Outback choir tells 

the story of these 

wonderful children, 

their  musical  

achievements,         

the resilience and         

capacity of the        

region. The            

documentary            

features the        

Lightning Ridge               

community and 

many local children. 
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Proud and Positive in the Primary Department.  

Silver, Gold & Opal Reward Disco— Friday 21st November seen the Reward Disco for students 

whom have achieved their Silver, Gold or Opal Award. Entertainment was provided by DJ 

Grassy. Students who attended said they “the Disco was lots of fun”  and they “had a blast!”  

Parent Teacher Interviews— Notes will be sent home this week inviting Parents to meet with 

your child’s teacher, to discuss their progress this semester. Parents will need to select 3 times 

that will be suitable and return the notes to the CLASSROOM TEACHER … not the front of-

fice. The classroom teacher will then indicate which time will be most suitable.  

Hot Weather— As the days are getting hotter, a reminder to parents that Students need to bring 

a hat  and water bottle for outside play at school. 

Reminders 

05/12/14 Presentation day  

08/12/14 Books in Homes presentation  

09/12/14 K-6 Merit Assembly 

10/12/14 Year 6 Farewell 

11/12/14  Stage 3 pool party 

12/12/14  K-6 Opal Award Pool party  

 



 

 

Primary Student of the Week  
Week 8  S2S 

Tilah Ciprian 
Tilah has been nominated for Student of the week this week for 

her efficient completion of tasks, positive and supportive attitude.    

        Well Done!! 

Secondary Student of the 

Week    
Week 7   Year 11  

Stevan Kotru 
Stevan has shown impressive entrepreneurial skills while selling items to        

fundraise for his grade. He has also been doing a fabulous job in  presenting 

speeches for a variety of school events and participating in extracurricular         

activities. 

Secondary Student of the 

Week    
Week 8   Year 7 

Hareem Sohail 
Hareem is a consistent student who has achieved outstanding results in her  

Yearly Examinations. She is commited to all classes and is an excellent role model 

for her peers. Congratulations Hareem. 

Primary Student of the Week  
Week 7  MCT 

Kirra Scott 
Kirra has has been nominated Student of the Week as she has 

shown great improvement in all areas of her learning this term. 

        Great Work Kirra! 



 

 

Hello, 

When I started writing things on a 2015 planner I knew that time was ticking away. Teachers 

are always getting ready for the next thing and as parents you would know that planning 

helps your family’s life and operation too. Some things have to be planned well in advance. I 

have an author for next year, Tony Bones Performance and know the direction for my                 

Library/RFF programme. I have also done most of my Christmas shopping...but that’s just 

me!! Potts Point Bookshop in Sydney is a great bookshop and they will gift wrap if you want 

to give them a call for Christmas presents.  

 

The Stage 1 students will receive their Books in Homes books at a presentation in the           

library from 9.30 –10.30 on Monday 8th December. Come if you can! 

 

The LRCS Reading Challenge finishes on Thursday 4th December and the party is 

the following Monday 8th December. Late entries will get a certificate but not be able to 

come to the party. 

Library Turtle Draw winners recently have been: 

Week 3 

ES1 Levi McCabe ES1T (Book: Wow! Dinosaur) 

Stage 1 Travis Smith S1W (Magazine Voucher 

Stage 2 Billy Roy Frail S2G (Book:How the Kangaroo Got their Tails ) 

Stage 3 Josh Doctor  S3M (110 Inventions in History) 

Week 4 

ES1 Caleb Peters ES1T (Magazine Voucher) 

Stage 1 Quintin Bolton – Cubby S1M (Book: Me and My Dad) 

Stage 2 Ava Seaton S2S (Canteen Voucher) 

Stage 3 Elva Cran S3M (Canteen Voucher) 

Stage 3 Chloe Brain S3L (Book: King Pig) 

Week 5 

ES1 Lennie Frail ES1B (Book:Puppy   ) 

Stage 1 Taylor Morgan S1M (Book: Love is in the Air) 

Stage 2 Ava Seaton S2S (Book: Selection of Magazines  ) 

Stage 3 Feli Ciprian S2/3D (Book: Amazing Giant Sea Creatures) 

Week  6 

ES1 Olwyn Flick ES1T (Canteen Voucher) 

Stage 1 Markell   McBride S1F (Canteen Voucher) 

Stage 2 Ashton Murray S2G (Book: 1931 Do You Dare?) 

Josh Doctor with the book he chose from 

our selection of DK Learning books which 

we received from Books in Homes.             

He  appeared on the Books in Homes      

website too. What fun! 

Penny Fahey Teacher Librarian 



 

 

Earlier this year the students above were identified and then trained as peer         

mediators at Lightning Ridge Central School. Peer Mediation involves one or two 

trained students assisting other students through confidential structured process to 

reach the resolution of a dispute. The peer mediators systematically isolate issues 

in order to develop options, consider alternatives and have disputing parties reach 

a settlement that will accommodate their needs. The process that the peer             

mediators take participants though empowers the students involved to take           

responsibility for making decisions that will directly affect them. 

Peer mediation is an early intervention strategy that teaches students the skills they 

need to resolve conflicts non-violently. It shows them ways that will enhance their 

relationship and allow the use of conflict in a productive and positive manner. 

The benefits of peer mediation can be far reaching. For students it provides a safe 

place in which they can discuss issues and adjust their position without any          

unacceptable loss of face. For the School, there is generally a more co-operative   

atmosphere with an overall increase in the self esteem of the school community.  

Finally for the community there are long term benefits for the broader community 

with students emerging from Lightning Ridge Central School with a wide range of 

positive social skills. 

If you are a student and wish to have an issue go 

through the resolution process please let one of the 

peer mediators know, or see Mrs Adamthwaite.       

Parents who would like to find out more about this 

confidential service can contact                                             

Mrs Adamthwaite on 68 290 511. 

Angus Hallett Logan Bevan Lachlan Lawson Camille Babar Jessica Saxelby Zach Webb 



 

 

 

Last Friday 21st November,  

several secondary students  

volunteered to assist at the     

St Vincent DePaul Society 

Christmas party. Katie Thomas,    

Hareem Sohail, Chiffona      

Kennedy, Elisha Jones, Camille 

Babar, Michael Forsberg, Ted 

Smith, Ricky Rushby and Lachlan  

Lawson all helped  decorate, set 

tables, prepare and serve lunch 

to those attending the      

luncheon. They were assisted by 

Kayle Hobden and the entire 

group thoroughly enjoyed the        

experience. 



 

 



 

 

 

2014 has been a good year for the MC Senior class.        
         

        

We have enjoyed some great excursions and have others planned for the rest 

of the year.  

We are off to Dubbo Western Plains Zoo for a trip in Week 10 and we are also 

looking forward to spending some time at the pool on Tuesdays for sport. 

This term, the class have really enjoyed playing sport. Some of our sport     

activities include outdoor and indoor tennis, hockey and even fishing! 

Photos below include Kevin helping to place the Timber for the Grandparents 

Day seating plan, Norton enjoying his birthday with a special treat, Tyson 

drawing on the whiteboard, Connor & Ron with a line in on the river bank.  

We also have at last, fin
ished painting our room. Pictured Russell Dean     

rolling the walls. 

We look forward to more fun filled educational activities in 2015. 



 

 

 Graduating Class of 

2014 

John Bibby, Jayden Brown, Zoe Bryant, 

Brendan Byrne, Lincon Costello, Tamara 

Frail, Kelsey Hutchinson, Torrey Mack,  

Tanella Maybury, Michael McGregor,      

Zac Phipps, Brian Scott. 

 Congratulations ! 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

 

Movember is about bringing back the moustache (Mo), having fun and doing good to change the 

face of men’s health. Mo Bros take action by changing their appearance through the growth of a 

new moustache for the 30 days of Movember, and in doing so become walking, talking billboards 

for men’s health. Mo Sistas sign up and commit to supporting the men in their lives while helping 

to promote men’s health at home, in the workplace and within their community. 

2014 

 

You can  support the LRCS team by donating to 

the web sight below. 

 www.movember.com.au 

Search Lightning Ridge Central School TEAM 

Some of our LRCS Teachers involved in Movember 



 

 

 

 

 

December 2014  

8:30 — 9:30 am  

Monday & Thursday 

 

Will be closed during 

school holidays and 

will re-open    

                                               

2nd February 2015 

8:30—10:00 am 

Monday—Friday 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

 


